
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JANUARY 22, 2007 

ALL-WAY STOP CONTROL: 
INTERSECTION OF NAPA VALLEY AVENUE AND MONTE CARL0 DRIVE 

Recommendation 

 In response to the petition of some sixty individuals, Councillor Tony Carella recommends that all-
 way stop signs be installed at the intersection of Napa Valley Avenue and Monte Carlo Drive. 
 

Economic Impact 
 
Minimal 

Purpose 

To enhance the safety of pupils from St. Stephen and Lorna Jackson schools who need to cross 
Napa Valley Avenue when going to and from school. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Napa Valley Avenue is the principal street in Sonoma Heights (formerly the Woodbridge 
Expansion Area). There are four elementary schools and three parks fronting onto the avenue, 
which is also traversed by the greenway/hydro corridor in two locations. Students attending both 
St. Stephen and Lorna Jackson Schools and who live north and east of the schools can cross the 
avenue at various points, including the intersection of the avenue with Monte Carlo Drive, which 
runs south from Napa Valley immediately east of Lorna Jackson School. To enhance the safety of 
students making that crossing, all-way stop control is recommended at this intersection. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

The safety of school-aged pedestrians will be enhanced by the installation of all-way stop controls 
at this intersection. 

Attachments 

Petition submitted by Anthony Jordun, on behalf of approximately sixty individuals, including the 
principal, school staff and school council members, Lorna Jackson Public School. 

Report prepared by: 

Councillor Tony Carella 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NOTICE OF PETITION 
 
A petition has been submitted with respect to the following 
matter and a copy is on file in the office of the City Clerk: 
 
 Agenda Item No.: 2 
   
 Item Name: ALL-WAY STOP CONTROL 

INTERSECTION OF NAPA VALLEY AVENUE 
AND MONTE CARLO DRIVE 

 
 
Particulars of the Petition: 

 
Dated:  
 
No. of Signatures:  60 
 
Submitted by: Anthony Jordun, Chair, Sonoma 

Heights Traffic Calming Committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For a copy of the petition contact: 
 

City of Vaughan, Clerk’s Department, 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, L6A 1T1 
Tel: (905) 832-8504 Fax: (905) 832-8535 

 
 


